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Over the past few months a group of interested residents, 
led by Parish Councillor Fiona Hopkins, have been meeting 

to ‘start the ball rolling’ on this very important 
development for our parish.  

See page 5 for further information about this crucial 
initiative to shape our Parish’s future. 
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DIARY OF EVENTS – OCT/NOV 
 

Date Day Event Time Place / Contact 
1-26 Oct  Social Care Road Show  Warboys Library (opening hours) 

4 Oct Fri Village Hall - Chris Newman & Maire 
Ni Chathasaigh 

7.45pm Doug 814114 

5 Oct Sat Meet and Munch 1.00pm Village Hall, Mags 812424 

7 Oct Mon Parish Council meeting 7.00pm Village Hall 

8 Oct Tue Ramsey U3A Open Meeting 2.00pm Ramsey Community Centre 

8 Oct Tue Bingo for adults 7.30pm Upwood School 

11 Oct Fri Carer’s Away Day 10.00am Histon, Nancy Voak 01480 
373282 

11 Oct Fri Great Fen Local Group AGM 7.30pm Countryside Centre, 710420 

15 Oct Tue Ladies’ Table Tennis Competition  Village Hall, David 812923 

19 Oct Sat Community Led Plan  Open Event 2 – 4pm Village Hall 

21 Oct Mon RDGC talk by Nick Hamilton 7.30pm Ian Gaunt 710702 

22 Oct Tues Bingo for adults 7.30pm Upwood School 

22 Oct Tues Gents’ Table Tennis Competition  Village Hall, David 812923 

23 Oct  - 
3 Nov 

 Festival of Ideas, Cambridge   www.cam.ac.uk/festival-of-ideas 

27 Oct Sun Clocks go back 2.00am  

28 Oct Mon Home to Home 8.00pm Village Hall 

2 Nov Sat Meet and Munch 1.00pm Village Hall, Mags 812424 

4 Nov Mon Parish Council meeting 7.00pm Village Hall 

5 Nov Tue Bingo for adults 7.30pm Upwood School 

12 Nov Tue Ramsey U3A Open Meeting 2.00pm Ramsey Community Centre 

15 Nov Fri ‘A Warning to the Curious’ 7.30pm Village Hall, Doug 814114 

18 Nov Mon Garden Club AGM 7.30pm Ian Gaunt 710702 

19 Nov Tues Bingo for adults 7.30pm Upwood School 

20 Nov Wed History Group - Life & Times of John 
Clare 

7.45pm Village Hall, Ian 710702 

25 Nov Mon Home to Home 8pm Village Hall 

30 Nov Sat Christmas Art & Craft Fair 10am – 
5pm 

Village Hall 

     

Future Events 

4 Dec Wed Panto Bookings Open 6.30pm Doug 814114 

6 Dec Fri Johnny Coppin – All On a Winter’s 
Night 

7.45pm Doug 814114 

14 Dec 10 0’Clock Curfew Christmas Party 7.30pm Village Hall, Tim  07785317012 

29 Jan – 1 
Feb 

Wed - 
Sat 

Upwood Panto – 20th year 7.30pm  

 
 

Deadline for the December Issue is the 15th Nov, 2013 
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PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The Parish Council was pleased to welcome so many parishioners to the September 
Meeting. On this occasion three separate presentations were made on topics important to 
the Parish.  
 

THE VILLAGE PUB: Mr John Abbey’s talk about his plans for the pub was very well received 
but we are very sorry to report that negotiations between Mr Abbey and Enterprise Inns 
has fallen through and Mr Abbey has withdrawn from the process. Very sad news indeed!   
Mr Abbey was unable to agree to certain terms dictated by the vendor concerning the 
proposed status of VAT relative to the commercial and residential space. Enterprise Inns 
were unwilling to adjust their terms to meet Mr Abbey’s requirements and this left Mr 
Abbey no choice but to withdraw. The Parish Council has spent a considerable time 
negotiating with Everard Cole, the Agents and with Mr Abbey in the hope that some 
middle ground could be reached, but sadly it was not to be.  
 

The Parish Council will now discuss the next steps with interested residents and will be 
considering the reinstatement of the Community Asset Registration moratorium; but only 
if there is reasonable hope of the village community buying the Cross Keys in the near 
future.  
 

DEVELOPMENT OF CHURCH FARMYARD, CHURCH LANE, UPWOOD: Mr F. Grounds of 
Maxey Grounds & Co LLP spoke as the managing agent for the Shepperson Family Trust, 
owners of Church Farm. The Trustees were hoping to develop the farmyard which is no 
longer in use and wished to share their ideas with the village prior to seeking planning 
permission. They propose a low density cottage style development making use of the 
existing “Austrian Barn” and replacing the original dairy with a new, brick, timber and 
thatched building similar to the existing buildings. Five new homes would also be built in a 
sympathetic style making in total seven units of accommodation. There would be plenty of 
parking, garages and open spaces serviced by one main entrance and two small entrances 
on Church Lane. An architect’s impression of the street scene was displayed and a plan of 
the proposed layout of the houses. Questions were invited from the audience. One 
question raised was why no affordable houses were included. The need for satisfactory 
sewerage was also raised. Mr Grounds stated that concerns for removal of foul water 
sewerage would be addressed by surveyors should the plans be taken further. The 
Chairman, Robin Howe thanked Mr Grounds and explained that all planning applications 
are subject to three main considerations: firstly, whether it is appropriate for a particular 
site to be developed at all; secondly, whether there is a need to consider the provision of 
affordable housing; thirdly, that all potential new developments are subject to a survey to 
determine the impact of additional traffic. The architect’s drawings and plans will be 
displayed on the village website.  
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PARISH COUNCIL continued: 
 

SPEEDWATCH: Mr D. McCandless, St Ives & Ramsey Sector Community Speedwatch 
Coordinator explained that Community Speedwatch (CSW) which is funded and guided by 
the Police has been affected by the recession and that Town/Parish Councils have been 
asked to commit to CSW (or not) by taking on the responsibility for managing and 
supporting CSW efforts in their respective areas and for receiving complaints of persistent 
speeding from their residents. He confirmed that two volunteers would be required in this 
parish for one hour each month. Please let the Parish Clerk know if you would like to be 
considered as a volunteer. The Chairman confirmed the Parish Council’s continued 
commitment to promoting road safety.  
 

PARISH CLERK: The Chairman and Councillors were pleased to welcome our new Parish 
Clerk, Carol Bilverstone, a resident of Upwood, who has most generously agreed to serve 
as the Parish Clerk without remuneration for one year. Mrs Bilverstone had served as a 
Parish Councillor for four months and under the rules for Local Councils is not allowed 
remuneration because of this. After one year the post must be advertised and Mrs 
Bilverstone may apply again and if re-appointed will receive payment. In the meantime 
Mrs Bilverstone will undergo the necessary training for Parish Clerks.  
 

COMMUNITY LED PLAN (CLP). The Working Party is continuing to make progress. Please 
see the separate report on page 5.  
 

BALL GAMES: Please remember that playing ball and riding bicycles are not allowed in the 
Pre-School Play Area in Bentley Close. The grass in the Playing Field off Ailwyn Road is cut 
short for ball games so please use this.  
 

NEXT MEETINGS: MONDAY, 7th OCTOBER & MONDAY, 4th NOVEMBER at 7.00pm in the 
Village Hall.  
 
UPWOOD AND THE RAVELEYS HISTORY GROUP 
 

The History Group meets in the Upwood Village Hall on the third Wednesday of alternate 
months. In September we were enthralled to listen to Mark Knight, senior project manager 
of the University of Cambridge Archaeological Unit as he detailed the archaeology of Must 
Farm, Whittlesey and the exhausting but exciting excavation of the long boats and other 
artefacts. We cannot wait until March when he will be taking us on a tour of the actual 
site. 
 

The meeting in November (20th) is a talk by Brian Jones on “The Life and Times of John 
Clare”. This talk follows up a visit many members made to John Clare’s house, Helpston in 
August. There is no meeting in the Village Hall in January because of the Pantomime but 
members will enjoy a late Christmas celebration instead.  
 

The cost for a membership is £10 but visitors are welcome to individual meetings at a cost 
of £3.  For further information please contact Ian Gaunt 710702; ian.gaunt@care4free.net 

mailto:ian.gaunt@care4free.net
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COMMUNITY LED PLAN UPDATE – DATE FOR THE DIARY 
 

An open afternoon will be held on Saturday, 19
th

 October, 2 - 4pm in Upwood Village 
Hall.  All parishioners are invited to come and find out more information about the 
Community Led Plan and look at some of the ideas that people are putting forward for 
developing the parish.   
 

Teas and coffees will be available and representatives of the working party are looking 
forward to talking with as many people as possible to gather feedback and glean more 
ideas that can be incorporated into improving and extending the Plan. 
 

More information can be found on the Upwood and The Raveleys website, Facebook 
or contact us on upwoodandtheraveleysclp@gmail.com. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:upwoodandtheraveleysclp@gmail.com
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UPWOOD & THE RAVELEYS FETE 2014 NEEDS YOU! 
 

The Upwood and the Raveleys Village Fete Committee is in urgent need of new 
members. Currently there are only 2 remaining members and unless there are other 
people willing to join the committee then this annual event cannot continue. 
 

The fete is an annual event in the village that supports local organisations and groups 
by awarding grants from the monies raised at the fete. It also provides the village with 
the opportunity to get together - giving us the community atmosphere that we all 
enjoy. It would be a great shame if this event were to end so please if you have a few 
hours to spare every 6 weeks or you are interested in finding out more please contact 
Anne Prince on 814021  

 
 

Upwood Pantomime Society presents 
 

The Old Woman Who Lived  

In A Shoe 
 

Wed 29th, Thurs 30th, Fri 31st Jan at 7.30pm 

Sat 1st Feb at 2.00pm & 7.30pm 
 

Tickets: Adult £9.50   Child £7.00 
 

Box Office (01487 814114) opens on Wed 4th December at 6.30pm 
 

Tickets also available for Dress Rehearsal Preview Performance  

on Sunday 26th January at 2.30pm (Adults £7 / Child £5) 
 

 
MEET & MUNCH  
 

With Autumn and Winter approaching, Meet & Munch members will be meeting in 
Upwood Village Hall for lunch, 1.00pm to 2.00pm on the following dates – 5

th
 October 

2013, 2
nd

 November 2013, 7
th

 December 2013 and 1
st

 March 2014 – ( No meeting in 
January and February 2014 as the Village Hall is not available) 
 

Special thanks and best wishes go to Jean Place and Val Gingell, who are both 
stepping down in the spring from the rota of ladies who prepare the teas and lunches.  
Their help and support has been greatly appreciated by all the “Meet and Munchers”! 
 

Meet and Munch is open to all Upwood & Raveley residents, aged 55 plus and new 
members are always welcome.  Please contact Mags 812424. 
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UPWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Upwood Primary School pupils and staff have all enjoyed a lovely summer break, 
making the most of the wonderful weather.  We opened our doors for the beginning 
of the autumn term on the 4

th
 September, welcoming our new Foundation children to 

primary school for the first time.   
 

During this term, the school collects toiletries for the residents of Manor House, as 
part of our work on ‘Harvest.’ Pupils in Years 2 and 5 will visit Upwood Church and 
Manor House on Monday 7th October to take part in a service to celebrate Harvest  
and to hand over the donations to residents at the home.  
 

All the children have enjoyed the first few weeks of the academic year and look 
forward to preparing for Christmas in the coming weeks.  Our Christmas Performance 
this year is entitled ‘The Stars Come Out for Christmas’ and the children are beginning 
to think about their parts in the play.  
 

Bingo for Adults: Refreshments available plus a raffle. 
Where:  Upwood Primary School Hall.  
When:  8th and 22nd October, 5th and 19th November, 3rd and 17th December 
Time: 7.30pm - 9.30pm  
Everyone welcome – you do not need to have a child at the school to attend these 
sessions. 
 

 
 
SCHOOL MEMORIES PROJECT  
 

I am looking to create a record of school memories, particularly from the days when 
the current village hall was used as the local school and there was a village school in 
Great Raveley. It is intended to build on the excellent original work included in the 
“green” and “red” local history books but to produce the final record as an 
audio/visual resource rather than in a written format.  
 

If you would like to assist with this project, either by interviewing, by researching, or 
on the technical side, please let me know as soon as possible.  
 

I would also really like to hear from anyone who has personal memories of either the 
old Upwood or Great Raveley Schools.  
 

Please contact Doug McLeod, 01487 814114 / pndmcleod@btinternet.com 
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MEMORIES OF UPWOOD SCHOOL 
 

We asked pupils and former pupils of Upwood School for their favourite memories.  
We started with some of the current pupils: 
 

 ‘My favourite thing 

about Upwood Primary 

School is Design and 

Technology week at the 

end of each term.’ 

 

 ‘I think the school is great, 

because everyday 

everybody learns 

something new and one 

day that bit of information will be very important to them.’  
 

 ‘Upwood Primary School gives us lots of advice to help us 

improve. ‘ 

 

 ‘My favourite thing about Upwood Primary School is seeing 

everyone smiling and happy at break and lunchtime. ‘ 
 

 ‘The teachers can be strict but they are fair.’ 

 

 ‘Upwood Primary School is outstanding because of the great 

teaching which is in progress every school day. ‘ 
 

 ‘My favourite thing about Upwood Primary School is that it 

makes me feel safe.’  
 

 ‘I like after school clubs because you can do different sports 

with your friends.’ 
 
 

 ‘I enjoy Art as there is a range of activities from clay work to 

drawing’  

 

 ‘My favourite thing about Upwood Primary School is lunchtime 

because you get delicious food.’  
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MEMORIES OF UPWOOD SCHOOL 
 

Now comments from former pupils: 
 

‘In the playground (about 

where the drive entrance to 

the Village Hall is now) 

stood a Wendy House. When 

it was our birthday we were 

encouraged to write 

invitations to 5 friends, I 

think, and (if they replied 

and accepted, of course) to 

have a party usually with 

homemade shortbread and 

orange squash, or maybe a 

scone or biscuit. Oh, and then  a ‘thank you’ letter had to complete 

the occasion the next day – as it was good manners to do so.’ 

              Daphne (at Upwood when the village hall was the primary school in the 1950s)  
 

‘My memory is from just before I went on stage in the school play in year 6. 

I was in my costume and the whole class was standing around in silence, 

partly because of the scene that was on stage but partly because of nerves. It 

was always so exciting to see everyone dressed up and to look through the 

curtains and to see the audience watching and waiting. You would step on 

stage and be hit by the brightness of the lights and then you would see the 

faces slowly appearing in the darkness.’ 
Isobel (at Upwood School in the noughties) 

 

Finally a mother and son, both Upwood School pupils: 

 

‘One of my most vivid memories is of the hobbit houses being built. 

We were all so excited about having something new to explore. 

Outside there were also some concrete tubes; I remember thinking 

that they were really huge – I couldn’t even climb onto the largest 

one. (Now they seem so small!)’ 

Sally (at Upwood in the 80s)  
 

‘I liked my first day of school because I went in the play area and I got to 

play in the classroom playhouse.’ 

Samuel aged 6 (Sally’s son and a current pupil)  



 10 

UPWOOD VILLAGE HALL PERFORMING ARTS EVENTS 
 

Robert Lloyd Parry – A Warning To The Curious 
Friday 15

th
 November at 7.45pm 

Ghost stories of M R James performed by candlelight  
 

Since December 2005 Robert has been performing a trilogy of 
one man shows based on the stories of M R James, the greatest 
writer of supernatural tales in English. His uncanny resemblance 
to the author has been noted with a shudder by more than one 
enthusiastic audience member. ’A Warning to the Curious’ is the 
final instalment in the trilogy, following the critically acclaimed 
“A Pleasing Terror” and the prize winning “Oh, Whistle And I’ll 
Come To You”. Storytelling at its finest . . . The Stage  
 

Tickets: £8.50 (£7.50 concessions) – ON SALE NOW 

 
 

Johnny Coppin – All On a Winter’s Night   
Friday 6

th
 December at 7.45pm 

 

 

Johnny Coppin is a brilliant singer-songwriter, guitarist and 
keyboard player whose Christmas show, comprising a mixture 
of self-penned, contemporary and traditional festive music, is a 
sheer delight. With Paul Burgess on fiddle, recorders & 
keyboard and Mick Dolan on acoustic and electric guitars. 
 

  
Tickets: £12.50 (no concessions) – ON SALE NOW 

 

For 2014:- 
Fri 21 March - Ian Keable – The Secret World of Charles Dickens  
Fri 25 April - Chris & Kellie While – back by public demand 
 

Box Office for all events: 01487 814114 / pndmcleod@btinternet.com 
 
CALLING  ALL UKULELE  ENTHUSIASTS 
 

Is anyone interested in forming a Ukulele Club?  
Would you like to learn the basics of playing the ukulele  
or meet with other local ukulele players? 
If so, contact Doug McLeod 814114 / 
pndmcleod@btinternet.co.uk 
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A VILLAGE HISTORY PROJECT 
 

This is open to anyone in the villages.  With the 100
th

 anniversary of the start of the 
Great War next year it is suggested that our villages could look at the historical 
records at the time and investigate what our villages were like before the war started.   
Cambridgeshire is running several Great War projects but this is not intended as a 
celebration of the war but an addition to the red and green books, already published.  
There is already information about the people killed in the book in the church but 
nothing of those who returned and how things changed.  The tools are there for using: 
1911 census, maps, plans and the 1910 land values.  It will be a fair amount of work 
but can be done in ‘slow time’ and either independently or in small groups.  Liz Carter 
is willing to guide.  If you are interested in helping please contact Judith Harvey, 
710219 and I will arrange a meeting, probably on a Wednesday evening in the Village 
Hall, for everyone to meet Liz to talk things through.   
 
WEA UPWOOD BRANCH 
 

Upwood WEA kicks off the new season with popular local tutor, Liz Carter, and a 
course entitled ‘Strong Skirts and Stout Boots - Adventurous Women’.   The course 
lasts for 10 weeks, from 25

th
 September, and is on a Wednesday morning (no meeting 

during half-term) from 10.00 am to 11.45 am, including a refreshment break.  Fee 
£45.30.  New members are always welcome - just come along to Upwood Village Hall.  
If you have missed the first session you can still join any time up to week 5. 
 

What makes a woman adventurous?  The course examines the life and work of a 
collection of women who travelled the globe from medieval to modern times, finding 
common ground, exploring their motives and questioning their influence on 
contemporary society.  Guaranteed to include lots of discussions! 
 

To ensure you get a seat in this very popular course, contact the branch secretary on 
813008 or email liz@backtracks.biz  
 
 

 

UPWOOD SMALL TO TALL - EVERY WEEKDAY TERM TIME 
Breakfast Club, Pre-School Sessions & After School Club      

 

A fun learning environment with experienced staff and a positive Ofsted report  
PLEASE CALL Angie Dean/Sue Sykes on 01487 802086 or EMAIL 

manager@upwoodsmalltotall.co.uk 

Website: www.upwoodsmalltotall.co.uk 

 

mailto:liz@backtracks.biz
mailto:manager@upwoodsmalltotall.co.uk
http://www.upwoodsmalltotall.co.uk/
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UPWOOD QUILTERS 
 

In August we held a day to make a twisted bag. The September meeting was our own 
work and in October we shall be working on our Christmas Tree Decorations for the 
Tree Festival. 
 

At the November meeting we will be finishing any of the ‘U.F.O' projects we all seem 
to have in hand. We are also looking forward to making arrangements for the 
Christmas Lunch in December. New members are always very welcome to join us on 
the last Tuesday afternoon of the month in the Village Hall. 
 
 
TABLE TENNIS CLUB 
 

The TT club had their annual summer outing in July. Southwold, Suffolk proved to be 
an excellent venue and the weather was superb. Fish and chips on the beach was 
enjoyed by the 33 members and guests, and a tour of ‘The Old Picture House’ 
provided much interest. Tuesday evening attendances continue to amaze with 
average numbers about 24 per session which provides a fantastic atmosphere. 
October will feature the club singles tournaments-Ladies 15

th
 October and Gents 

22
nd

October. 
 

For more info contact David Williams 812923 
 

 

 Brownies 
 

Are you aged 7-10? 
 

Are you free on a Wednesday evening during term time? 
 

Then why not come & join the fun with Upwood Brownies? 
 

We meet at Upwood Village Hall 6-7.30pm, for more details please contact 
Louise on 07921197850 
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HOME TO HOME 
 

Home to Home is a women's group which meets on the last Monday of the month, 
usually in the Village Hall at 8pm. There are a variety of talks, activities and events to 
interest all ages and tastes. The club is open to anyone in the neighbourhood and 
visitors are always welcome. If you are new to the area it's an ideal way to get to 
know people. 
 

On November 25th members will be shown how to make a variety of Christmas 
decorations, some of which will be used for the Christmas Tree Festival, and there will 
be a Christmas Celebration on the 16th December.   Call 711411 for more details. 
 
UPWOOD ART GROUP  
 

From the 14th September the UAG meets at 9.30am to 12.30 in the Village Hall. 
Members were very keen to have longer working together and agreed on the new 
hours unanimously. Great to have so many enthusiastic members! 
 

Over the next weeks the group will be working on pictures and items for the 
Christmas Show, drawing and painting from life and collage work. There is a wide 
range of materials to try at no cost and one to one help for newcomers. 
 

Visitors are welcome to come along and watch members at work, enjoy a tea or 
coffee, and try their hand at some artwork.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

GREAT FEN PROJECT 
 

On Friday 11th Oct the Great Fen Local Group holds its AGM which includes a talk by 
the project managers on the progress made over the past year. It starts at 7.30pm and 
is held at the Wildlife Trust Countryside Centre, Chapel Rd , Ramsey Heights , PE26 
2RS . Suggested donation £3 per person. Enquiries: Great Fen office 01487 710420: 
www.greatfen.org.uk/events  

CHRISTMAS  
ART AND CRAFT FAIR  

 

Saturday 30th November  
10am to 5pm. 

Upwood Village Hall. 
 

http://www.greatfen.org.uk/events
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UPWOOD ALLOTMENTS 
 

The allotments have suffered from adverse weather conditions this year, cold & wet 
and then hot & dry, and plot holders have been hard-pressed to keep up with the 
weeds.   However, some good news!   We have welcomed several new plot holders to 
the allotments over the summer months.  The overgrown areas are now being cleared 
and a maintenance plan is being implemented to keep the site looking tidy.  The new 
Allotment Agreement has been approved by the Parish Council and will come into 
effect from November.   Plans for a new Community Orchard are moving forward and 
the question of security for the whole allotments site is under review by the Parish 
Council.   
 

Autumn is a good time to start an allotment - we have several full/half plots available, 
ready for tenants.   If you are interested, contact the Parish Clerk (Carol Bilverstone); 
the URCAA chairman Ali Miles, or the secretary Liz Carter (see below for details).   We 
can offer advice and encouragement for all new-comers and although tenancies run 
from November, you would be able to take over a plot right now and get settled in 
before winter arrives. 
 

Contacts: The Parish Clerk: Carol Bilverstone on upwoodraveleyclerk@yahoo.co.uk  
URCAA Chairperson Ali Miles amiles@gotadsl.co.uk  tel. 710548;  
Treasurer Carl Dowdell or Secretary Liz Carter – liz@backtracks.biz tel. 813008 
 
RAMSEY AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 
 

The Club meets in the Ramsey Community Centre at 7.30pm on the third Monday of 
the month with a variety of talks and demonstrations. 
   

We held our annual show in July at the Ramsey Rural Museum.  It was a very 
enjoyable and successful day with a good range of entries. 

The meeting in September was a talk by Simon Saggers on “Guilden Gate – Our 
Organic Smallholding”.  The meeting in October (21

st
) is our celebrity speaker for the 

year.  Nick Hamilton who runs Barnsdale Gardens in Rutland and is the son of the late 
Geoff Hamilton, the TV gardener, will talk on “How to Grow Vegetables all year 
round”.   

In November (18
th

) we hold our AGM. This will be followed by a talk on Alpines and 
Alpine Troughs by Angela Whiting. 
 

Annual membership of the Club costs £10 and visitors are welcome to individual 
meetings at £2.  For further information please contact Ian Gaunt 710702; 
ian.gaunt@care4free.net). 

 

mailto:upwoodraveleyclerk@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:amiles@gotadsl.co.uk
mailto:liz@backtracks.biz
mailto:ian.gaunt@care4free.net
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RAMSEY & DISTRICT U3A 
 

Our meetings always take place on the second Tuesday each month - at 2.00 pm at 
Ramsey Community Centre. Our speaker in October is the Eel Man of Wisbech and in 
November we are having a Family History Workshop.  The December meeting is, of 
course, our Christmas Party.  Visitors are always welcome (£1 entry charge) 
refreshments included.  We'd love to see you then, but if you'd like more information 
please Ring Nina Akehurst on 01487 711 265.  Apart from our monthly meetings, all 
our interest groups hold their separate meetings and you can get more information 
about the groups on our website www.u3asites.org.uk/ramsey 
 
WARNING – THEFTS  
 

This is a message sent via ‘ecops’ on behalf of Cambridgeshire Constabulary. There 
have been three Catalytic Convertor thefts in Huntingdonshire reported: - two in 
Ramsey: from cars parked overnight on private driveways and one in Farcet: again 
parked overnight but on the street. Previously the majority of thefts have been from 
either vans or larger 4 x 4 vehicles where the ground clearance is greater. In the past 
this crime type continues for a few days with no particular pattern regarding the 
location of offences. 
 

CARERS’ AWAY DAY FOR UNPAID CARERS 
 

Cambridgeshire County council are organising a Carers Away Day on 11 October from 
10am – 3.30pm  at The Holiday Inn Lakeview, Bridge Way, Histon, Cambs CB24 9PH.  
This is a free annual event. The morning will have speakers and informal discussion 
and the afternoon ‘fun’. It may be possible to arrange care cover.  Booking is essential. 
Contact Nancy Voak. Tel 01480 373282 email: nancy.voak@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  
 
SOCIAL CARE ROAD SHOW – WARBOYS LIBRARY 1 – 26 OCTOBER 
 

The road show features a display of information to help people remain in their 
own homes for as long as possible and, for those needing support, provides 
details of local services and support.  For additional information contact: adult 
social care enquiries at Cambridgeshire Direct on 0345 045 5202 or 
www.yourlifeyourchoice.org.uk 
 
FESTIVAL OF IDEAS 
 

This annual celebration of arts, humanities, and social services will take place 
throughout the University of Cambridge from 23 October – 3 November.  There will be 
hundreds of free events.  For details see: www.cam.ac.uk/festival-of-ideas.  

http://www.u3asites.org.uk/ramsey
http://www.yourlifeyourchoice.org.uk/
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WHO’S WHO IN THE VILLAGES 
 

Organisation Contact Telephone 

Art Group Frances Ashfield 711411 

Book Lovers Group Liz Carter 813008 

Brownies Louise Jackson 079211 97850 

Community Bus Co-ordinator Dave Blandford 711330 

County Councillor Michael Tews tew180@gmail.com 

Cricket Club David Drage 07796 352200 

Cross Keys Golf Society Malcolm Hudson 01840 779425 

District Councillor (Chair of Parish Council) Robin Howe 814393 

55+ Chris Bruce 
Caroline Lloyd 

812327 
813455 

History Group Ian Gaunt 710702 

Home to Home Frances Ashfield 711411 

Meet and Munch Mags Dudley 812424 

Parish Clk (inc Allotments) Carol Bilverstone 812447 

Ramsey Bridge Club B & A Quinton 813349 

Ramsey Choral Society June Green 813562 

Ramsey & District Garden Club Ian Gaunt 710702 

Ramsey Rural Museum Michael Latchem 01354 694241 

Ramsey Tennis Club Jason Tuxworth 07858 151966 

Small to Tall (Upwood School Clubs) Angie Dean 802086 

Speed Watch Keith Sisman 710552 

St Peter’s Church Matters Gordon Slinn 815951 

St Peter’s Handbells Ann-Marie Cracknell 812195 

Table Tennis Club David Williams 812923 

U3A John Austin 01733  844474 

Upwood Business Association Frances Ashfield 711411 

Upwood Crafters Janice Carter 813104 

Upwood Quilters Margaret Jones 814031 

Upwood & Raveley Community Allotments Assoc. Liz Carter 813008 

Upwood and Raveley Community Archive Judith Harvey 710219 

Upwood School PTA Jody Howell 812843 

Upwood Pantomime Society Doug McLeod 814114 

UVH Performing Arts Events / [act] Shows Doug McLeod 814114 

Village Hall Hire Bob Child 815475 

Village Fete Committee Andrew Peck 711372 

W.E.A Liz Carter 813008 
 

The editors are very diligent but regret that they cannot accept responsibility for  
any inaccuracies or omissions: 

 

Editorial Team:   Paul Charman 814707  Judith Harvey 710219  Pauline McLeod 814114 
 

 e-mail address: upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk  
 

Deadline for the December issue is the 15
th

 November 2013 
The Newsletter can also be viewed and downloaded online: www.upwood.org 

mailto:upwoodnl@hotmail.co.uk
http://www.upwood.org/

